

Wow another month into the New Year, I hope you all have had a good start, and it will continue.

Have you ever heard the saying "You're not the only pebble on the beach"? When I was growing up I heard that a lot. I guess it was because I was in a larger family, and everyone wanted something or wanted something done at a certain time. Have your ever been to the ocean and walked on the beach and saw all the pebbles there, I often wonder if for as many pebbles on the beach, are there that many people in the world wanting something? If you stay on the beach long enough and have you eye on a certain pebble and suddenly the tide comes in, and when it goes out again that pebble isn't in the same place. So we aren't the only pebble on the beach are we? Sometimes in life we think we are and everything should be done how we want or see it, and at our chosen time. That just isn't possible, remember the tide is coming, and you may get moved, and it could be a better beach than you're on now.

2023

Somers Point Newsletter

I saw a lot of beautiful pebbles on the beach and each one is different; we should be one of them.

We had a good turnout for our January meal. The next one is scheduled for February 9th, and will be a soup dinner at noon, at \$3 per person, there is a signup sheet at the Club House. If you would like to service a meal, check the signup sheet by the kitchen door for a date, it should be at least two people.

<u>Update:</u> Ruth K's Birthday Open House has been rescheduled for Sunday February 19th from 1-3 p.m., stop by and wish her well. A lite lunch will be served.

"Thank you to everyone who came to help me celebrate my 80th Birthday on Sunday the 22^{nd,} it was a great day". Shirley P.

Because of the lack of interest in the exercise group, it's been decided to have Wednesday morning "Coffee Klatch Time" at 10 a.m., at the club house. Come for 10 or 15 minutes, or as long as you like, it will be a good way to get to know your fellow residents.

We have had several people donate books to our library at the club house again, if you're a reader stop and take a look, remember there are DVD's and puzzles there you can take and return when you finished.

Along with the available things at the club house come concerns if the club house should be open on bad weather days, if there is no school it will not be open, however we hope everyone thinks wisely before going out on other bad weather days as well, if you really need to get in the club house you may call Janice B. or Rachel to see if it's open or if one of them can open it for you.

Most of the time we've have a meal at the club house, we have had some one come in and talk, whether it be about a service available in the community for you, or a person with an interesting topic. If you know of someone whom you think would be of interest to our residents, please contact Rachel with the information. It can be a fun thing, entertainment of sorts etc.

Reminder: Dues of \$5 per person per year can be paid to Marilyn "Mae" B. at any time. She lives at 1082. This dues money goes toward paper products and cleaning supplies used at

the club house. Any extra printing of inserts for the newsletter from personal printer. The Bingo money is kept separate along with the support money we receive each month from Dugan Mortuary as our business partner toward prizes. Meal money is also kept separate to be used toward a catered Thanksgiving meal.

Correction: on the phone list, Gary Morton house # should be 3365, sorry about the error.

Our Birthdays in February are:
Becky M 3 rd
Gerald S4 th
Jill P6 th
Jerri S7 th
Linda R9 th
Gerry C16 th
Betty K20 th
Lois Oliver27 th

We send our Get Well wishes to Sandra K., and Mary R., who is recovering at Nye Point. It is good to have Shirley P. home again. We are sorry to have Raymond L. leave us; we wish him well.

If you are interested in taking part in a Somers Point Resident Garage Sale this spring or summer contact Rachel or Virginia so a date and time can be set.

Reminder: Do not lock your storm door at night, if the rescue squad, would have to come, they would have to break in thru that door even if they have a key to your inside door, the repairs would be at your expense. Also, if you have been waiting more than 7 days on work orders or have any other concerns for maintenance contact Amanda at 402-721-4848.

Treasurers Report

Meal Fund-----\$79.60

Bingo Fund-----\$453.14

Total-----\$835.53

Expenses this month have been for cleaning supplies, paper towel, and napkins for the kitchen, and printing of inserts for the newsletter.

This month's recipe was found on Pinterest:

Crock Pot Apple Dump Cake

1 can (210z.) apple pie filling (could use any flavor)

1 (15.2 oz.) yellow cake mix

1 T. Sugar 1 t. cinnamon

1 cup melted butter

Spread pie filling in bottom of crock pot, sprinkle on sugar and cinnamon, spread cake mix on, and drizzle melted butter on top.

Heat for 2 ½ hours on low. Serve with ice cream or cool whip.

Happy Valentine's Day!

February is the month of love, so don't forget to remind those whom you love of that on Valentine's Day.

Valentine's Day can be every day because people should be reminded they are loved daily.

IMPORTANT REMINDER

When you get your <u>SSI or Social Security</u> <u>award letter</u>, take it to Amanda, the FHA Tax Credit Specialist, <u>as soon as possible</u>, so that she can make copies for your file.

2600 N Clarkson St., Fremont, NE 68025 You may also mail a copy.

Thank you.

Uflex - Another Option for Paying Rent

You can go to https://myuflex.com to register and sign up to pay your rent online.

If you have any questions about using the on-line payment system

please email:

customersupport@myuflex.com

or

info@myuflex.com

or call:

888-822-2545



When signing up -

Be sure you correctly enter your address in the search bar on the registration page.

EXAMPLE address to use:

XXXX Somers Point Dr. Unit #____, Fremont, NE, 68025